Mayor Report

September 19, 2019

Summer — did we even have one this year? The weather during June, July and August was not
favourable for the Summer Village in terms of scheduled projects. Delays have again been encountered
with the lagoon discharge, road, ditch and drainage projects, vegetation mitigation and the installation
of new village road and address signs.

In spite of the weather, a big shout out to our Village Administration and especially Public Works for
maintaining the Village in such good condition. | have received comments from local residents and
visitors alike who have indicated that our Summer Village, when driving through, looks very well cared
for, clean, tidy and attractive.

FCSS Committee

This committee has not met recently but a meeting is planned for late September or early October. It is
suggested that a deadline to submit funding applications is September 30, 2019.

Firesmart Committee
This committee has not met recently and may not meet until the Village signs have finally been installed.

The vegetation mitigation project is now awaiting good weather and the hiring of a crew to complete
the assigned area clearing.

Emergency Management
Two individual represent the Summer Village at the Agency level for the Regional Emergency
Management group. A change for the Director of Emergency Management to Elain Guy is being

proposed and our CAQ Mr. Liebenburg will remain as Deputy Director of Emergency Management.

Elected officials who sit on the Regional Emergency Management Committee are the current Mayor and
Deputy Mayor.

On September 9 and 10, 2019, Deputy Mayor Harney and | both attended and completed the ICS-200,
(Incident Command System, Level 200), course, and both passed the required exam.




